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Annual General Meeting 2018



                 19 November 2018
The Meadows Community Centre, Cambridge                          12:15 – 12:45pm

Minutes





 

Trustees present:
Mary Sanders, Andy Cogan  
Staff present: 
Mark Freeman, Frances Carter, Alan Turner

           
1. Welcome

Mary Sanders, Chair of CCVS, welcomed delegates to the meeting.

2.  CCVS Members Present
3. Apologies

Apologies were received from Rachel Talbot (Cambridge and District Citizens Advice Bureau) and Eddie Stadnik (Cambridge Ethnic Community Forum).
4. Minutes of the 2017 AGM 

These were proposed by Julie Farrow (Hunts Forum) and seconded by Kay Harris (Bermuda Community Room). They were agreed unanimously.

5. Chief Executive Report

Mark Freeman CEO presented the Annual Review. The review presented the work and achievements of CCVS over the year and highlighted some of the issues and challenges currently facing the sector and CCVS.
Mark briefly described the role of CCVS in mentoring and advising groups on key issues such as governance, management and fundraising. Encouraging groups to make more use of digital technology to publicise their work and attract support has been an important element of CCVS work over the year.  Our statistics for training and one-to-one support demonstrate consistently high levels of satisfaction from groups benefiting from our intervention.

CCVS has taken on some responsibility for volunteering issues and the Supported Volunteering Project continues to be successful in helping people to overcome a variety of barriers to getting into volunteering.

CCVS and Hunts Forum had been in merger discussions during the year but in the end these had not resulted in a formal merger taking place. Mark thanked staff and trustees for all their work and contributions to this process. CCVS is now looking at its future direction and at preparing a new 3 year development plan.

The Chair thanked all staff and trustees for their work over the year. 

6. Adoption of the Annual Report and Accounts

Andy Cogan, CCVS treasurer, presented the Annual Accounts. Alan Oswald from Cambridge Reuse thanked CCVS for the work it does and recognised that other organisations, including Cambridge Re-Use, are facing similar financial challenges.

The adoption of the Annual Report and Accounts was proposed by Alan Oswald (Cambridge Reuse) and seconded by Sarah Crick (Red Hen Project). Both reports were agreed unanimously by a show of voting cards.
7. Appointment of Auditor

The reappointment of Staffords as auditor was proposed by James Baddeley (Big Society Fundraising) and seconded by Jonathan Wells (Cambridge Rethink Carers) and was agreed unanimously.
8. Election of Trustees and Officers 2014/15

The following trustees and officers had agreed to stand again: 

         Mary Sanders
    Friends of the Rosie Maternity Hospital
         Rachel Talbot            Cambridge Citizens Advice Bureau

A new trustee - Flora Raffai from Cam Sight - had agreed to stand as a new CCVS trustee and her proposal form was circulated to all members at the AGM.
Flora’s election to the CCVS board was proposed by Mary Sanders (Friends of the Rosie Maternity Hospital) and seconded by James Baddeley (Big Society Fundraising). It was agreed unanimously by a shows of voting cards.
9. Chair’s summing up
Mary Sanders thanked CCVS funders and especially the Cambridge City Council grants team.

She also thanked all members and other guests for their attendance at the AGM.

The meeting closed at 12:45.
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